
June 3, 2019 
 

To: All Senate Faculty (via SBFACU-L) 
  
From:   Cindy Doherty, Director 
  Academic Personnel 
 
Re: Systemwide Review of Proposed Academic Personnel Manual (APM) 

revisions: Section 230, Visiting Appointments 
 
 
The Office of the President invites comments on proposed revisions to the APM 230, 
Visiting Appointments.  The proposal is available for Systemwide Review. Systemwide 
Review is a public review by the general University community, affected employees and 
unions.  Systemwide Review also includes a mandatory, three-month full Senate review. 
 
Proposed revisions reflect changes made to comply with a stipulated agreement between 
the University of California and the UAW in recognition of the Researchers-Academic 
Unit (“RA Unit”) formation.  The revisions modify the criteria for use of the Visiting 
prefix with the Researcher and Project Scientist series titles and introduces the 
use of the Visiting prefix with the Specialist series. 
 
The proposal, as well as additional supporting documentation, is available on the UCOP 
Academic Personnel and Programs website under Academic Personnel Policy, 
Systemwide review:  https://www.ucop.edu/academic-personnel-programs/academic-
personnel-policy/policies-under-review/apm-230.html 
 
Questions or comments may be directed to my attention at the e-mail below.  Comments 
must be received by September 30, 2019. 
 
 
 
******* 
Cindy Doherty 
Director 
UCSB Academic Personnel 
(805) 893-8332 
Cindy.Doherty@ucsb.edu 
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